

Road Management Act 2004

Notice of intention to amend Road Management Plan

Frankston City Council ('Council') gives notice pursuant to section 54(6) of the Road Management Act 2004 and regulation 10 of the Road Management (General) Regulations 2016, of its intention to amend its Road Management Plan ('RMP'). The proposed amendment follows a review of the RMP during 2020-21 which was received and noted by Council at its meeting on 31 May 2021.

The purpose of the proposed amendment is to effect administrative improvements which will enhance Council's road management processes and practices to ensure compliance, including enhancements to staff training, works management in Council's asset management system and an enhanced reporting and monitoring framework.

The roads, classes of roads and road related infrastructure affected by the proposed amendment are listed in Council's Register of Public Roads.

The written report regarding the review of the RMP and the proposed amendment may be obtained or inspected at the Civic Centre in Davey Street, Frankston, or on Council's website: www.frankston.vic.gov.au

Any person who is aggrieved by the proposed amendment may make a submission to Council on the proposed amendment. Submissions should be marked 'Proposed Road Management Plan Amendment', and should be addressed to: Coordinator Asset Planning, PO Box 490, Frankston, Victoria, 3199, and must be received by 5pm on Friday, **1 April 2022**. Submissions may also be hand delivered to the Civic Centre, or emailed to info@frankston.vic.gov.au

Any person requesting to be heard in support their submission is entitled to be heard before Council or be represented by a person acting on their behalf, at the Council meeting on 26 April 2022. Submitters should note that Council maintains a public register of submissions received during the previous 12 months. Unless a submitter requests to the contrary, copies of submissions (including the submitters' names and addresses) may also be included in the Council meeting agenda and minutes, which are a permanent public record, and which are published on Council's website.

Phil Cantillon

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER